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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome back
Welcome back to all our families, I hope that you had some time to
rest and relax with your loved ones over the break. This term we
welcome several new families to the school, I know you will make
them all feel very welcome.

2024 Enrolments for Foundation (Prep) students close on July 28th 
Foundation enrolments are now being finalised for 2024, please see
the office staff for the relevant forms, or email
st.albans.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au for more information.
The website www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au has been set up by the
Department of Education to assist families to locate their closest
school. This year the Department has a new process in place which
we are required to follow, see our website or the office staff for more
information.

Ready Steady School Program for
enrolled and prospective families
Last week we welcomed a small group
of students who have enrolled or are
intending to enrol with us for
Foundation (Prep) next year. They
shared a school experience and had
fun in the library with Mrs Bubeck.
This continues for the next 3 weeks,
everyone is welcome! We hope that
you can join us on Friday.

Thursday 20th July
5/6 Camp Payment

Tuesday 18th July – 
Wednesday 19th July

3/4 Camp



Friday 28th July
100 days of School F/1

Wednesday 9th August-
Friday 11th August

5/6 Camp



Principal's Message Continued

Keilor/St Albans Principal Conference
This week Bec Bubeck and I will be attending a two-day conference in Torquay with other local
principals. We have an interesting program over the two days including presentations around, ‘Leading
in an Age of Disruption, Building Flourishing Classrooms, Leveraging student voice and agency to
improve student outcomes and Dealing with Conflict’. We were looking forward to this event, as due to
COVID, it hasn’t taken place for a few years. This is always a good opportunity for learning, as well as
networking with our colleagues. Mr Glenn will be Acting Principal during our absence.

Staffing Update
We welcome back Mr Jimi from paternity leave, I know that 3/4A were keen to have him return. I
thank Mr Pody and Mrs W for competently taking the class during his absence.  We also welcome back
Ms Angela Kennett from family leave. Ms Kennett will be working on Thursdays/Fridays supporting
small groups in classrooms. 

Staff working hours and responding to emails/seesaw, etc
Just a friendly reminder that although you may send messages at any time of the day or night, staff are
encouraged to respond to messages only during work hours as we encourage staff to have a work/life
balance. In emergencies feel free to contact the office or email me directly at
effie.sultana@education.vic.gov.au . Thank you for your understanding.

Holiday Works
Lots of minor works took place during the break, including the
installation of some new seating near the soccer pitch, the Art Store
room was refurbished removing the asbestos, some roofing was replaced
on the south building and we had some landscaping completed around
the stadium. Our thanks to Mr Laffy who applied for a Queen’s Jubilee
grant and coordinated the planting.

Out of School Hours Care 
OSHC program is going strong, we have several students attending each morning from 7am and a
number of students attending each afternoon, until 6pm. It’s great to see that numbers are growing
slowly, students enjoy breakfast or afternoon tea, play games and do craft activities with their
friends. If you need this service please access it, it is safer for all students to be looked after at school
rather than waiting at the park and nearby streets for parents to collect them. Call Bella on
0413544966 to book in or for further information. 

Student Led Conferences
Thank you to the staff for their preparation and work in ensuring these went smoothly last term. It was
great to see so many parents take an interest in their child’s learning by accessing reports on COMPASS
and meeting with staff to set learning goals for the remaining of the year. A reminder to download and
print your copy of the School Report from COMPASS.
Mr Jimi and Mr Laffy have rescheduled theirs for this coming week. 



Principal's Message Continued

School Camp 3/4
Exciting times ahead for the 3/4’s who will be attending their first camp at Sunny Stones this week. We
hope the weather is kind to them and we look forward to hearing all about their adventures. I know
that all students attending will represent SAHPS in a positive manner following our school values at all
times. A reminder that mobile phones cannot be taken on camp. Staff will communicate with families
directly if required and regular updates will be available via the schools Facebook page and COMPASS.
For those students who aren’t attending camp they will come to school as normal. As Mr Glenn will be
attending camp, Mr Jimi and Ms Avati will be Acting Principal during this time.

Uniform – Students must only wear school uniform items.
As the weather becomes cooler it is important that your child
has appropriate school wear.  Only school jumpers are to be
worn at school.  Wearing full school uniform is an important
element in promoting school culture and pride in our
environment, it is one that is not negotiable. Please ensure all
uniform is clearly named so lost items can be returned to
their owners. Please note, our uniform is navy and so any
garments worn underneath should also be navy. Black,
white, grey and other colours are not part of our uniform so
they cannot be worn. Uniform can be purchased from the
front office at reasonable prices. Thank you to the families
who are supporting this policy, your support is greatly
appreciated.

Parking at the front of the school – Norwich St
A reminder that the front of the school is actually a Drop and Go Zone.
You may not park your car there and leave, you may however remain
with your vehicle for 2 mins to pick up and/or drop off your children.
This includes the morning and afternoon drop off and pick-up! Brimbank
Council officers will be patrolling so please take care not to get a fine.

COMPASS
A reminder to families to keep checking COMPASS regularly for all information regarding events
taking place. It is important to meet the deadlines for providing consent in order to assist smooth
organisation for the school staff. Once events have closed on COMPASS students will not be able to
attend. Paper copies will no longer be available. 

Regards

Effie Sultana

Principal 



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

F O U N D A T I O N / 1  B Y  M S  D A N I E L L A ,  M S  I R M A  &  M S  K A R A
Welcome back, for another busy term! At the end of Term 2, students had their final Fire Education
session. Students revised what to do if there is a fire in their home by using the phrase ‘get down low
and go go go’ and where safe meeting places are and they learnt to ‘stop, drop and roll’ if there is ever
fire on their clothes. Finally we all had an opportunity to visit the fire truck and have a go at using the
fire hose.



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

F O U N D A T I O N / 1  B Y  M S  D A N I E L L A ,  M S  I R M A  &  M S  K A R A

This term, we’ve started many new units including money for maths, writing recounts and summarising
and retelling in reading. Grade ones have been learning about the difference between retelling and
summarising and getting more confident with only sharing the important information when retelling a
text. Here is some of their work.



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

F O U N D A T I O N / 1  B Y  M S  D A N I E L L A ,  M S  I R M A  &  M S  K A R A

As part of the SWPBS program we have been working on identifying our personal strengths and
created a personal strength tree to keep reminding us of what makes us special and amazing citizens!



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

1 / 2  B Y  M S  N I C O L E ,  M S  M I R E L L A  &  M S  R E B E C C A

Welcome back for another term of amazing learning in the 1/2 cohort! The students have all settled back
into school wonderfully and are ready for their new units of learning. We would like to congratulate all
the students that have been reading everyday at home and filling in their diaries - you are improving in
your reading and the home reading helps so much!

At the end of last term we completed our subtraction unit of numeracy, all the students took on
challenges were working at a high standard for their year level. We were impressed by some being able
to adapt the strategy of counting back in ones, to partitioning numbers into hundreds, tens and ones and
then jumping back with larger numbers. They have consolidated their use of number lines and have
been able to impress staff with their independence at using the strategy. They also then used maths
materials to check their calculations.



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

1 / 2  B Y  M S  N I C O L E ,  M S  M I R E L L A  &  M S  R E B E C C A



The Check-In
G R A D E  3 - 6  N E W S
B Y  M R  J I M I ,  M S  H E L E N ,  &  M S  A B B Y

Reading ~ Poems 
Grade 3/4 students are

learning about different
Poems. Poems are a fun way

to share your feelings and tell
stories. There are many kinds
of poems. Some poems rhyme
and some don’t. Here are some

examples of student’s quick
try!

Numeracy ~ Multiplication
We have been practising our multiplication tables and learning different ways we can multiply

numbers.  



The Check-In
G R A D E  3 - 6  N E W S
B Y  M R  J I M I ,  M S  H E L E N ,  &  M S  A B B Y

Writing ~ Poems 
The 3/4 students have been sharing our ideas from an experience to write a Poem. We have been

looking at Cinquain, Haiku and Free Verse poems. 

Reminders
We remind students to read every night for 15 to 20 minutes and write a quick summary in

their diaries. Their teachers will check their diaries each morning. 



Homework
Every Monday students receive homework that is focusing on what we are learning in class for

the week. We ask students to complete their homework and hand it in every Friday. 



L I T E R A C Y  B Y  M R S .  B U B E C K


Congratulations to our Holiday Reading Heroes

 

 Anh 5/6B

Lucas 3/4B

Hoang 5/6B

Ambier Grhaye 1/2B

 Chloe 1/2C

 Kimberly 3/4B

 Harry 5/6B

 

These students managed to read every day of the school holidays and continued good

learning habits by recording their reading in their student diary.

They all enjoyed their reward of an MVP and an icy pole!

A reminder that every child should be reading every night as part of their homework

program and recording what they have read in their student diary.

Every week at assembly our Home Reading Hero class is awarded to the grade who had

the highest percentage of students read every night. The winning grade receives a

certificate to display in the classroom and every child receives an MVP card for

displaying the school value of Excellence that is worth 10 MVP points.

Remember the more a child reads the better they will become and the more they will

learn.

If you have any questions about your child/rens reading, please speak with their

classroom teacher.

Happy Reading

Mrs Bubeck 

The Check-In
L I T E R A C Y  N U M E R A C Y

W E L L B E I N G



The Check-In
L I T E R A C Y  N U M E R A C Y

W E L L B E I N G
W E L L B E I N G  
B Y  M R .  G L E N N  &  M S .  C H R I S T I N E

St. Albans Heights Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all
children and young people, we have a zero tolerance for child abuse. This will be

the primary focus of our care and decision-making. 

Welcome back to another exciting term at SAHPS! We hope you all had a restful and enjoyable break. It gives
us great pleasure to share that we have had a smooth start to Term 3, we are thrilled to see the bright smiles
on our students' faces as they walked through our school gates on the first day of Term 3. The atmosphere
was buzzing with energy, as students reconnected with their friends and teachers, and began their academic
journey for the second half of the year.

Attendance
Regular school attendance plays a vital role in your child's academic success and personal development. Here
are a few key reasons why attending school every day is so important:

Academic Achievement: Attending school regularly allows students to fully engage in the learning process,
enabling them to grasp key concepts, develop critical thinking skills, and achieve academic excellence.
Consistency in attendance helps build a strong foundation for their future.

Social and Emotional Growth: School provides a unique setting for children to develop social skills, build
friendships, and learn to work collaboratively. By attending school every day, students have the opportunity
to participate in group activities, discussions, and extracurricular events, fostering their emotional well-being
and personal growth.

Routine: Regular attendance helps establish a routine, teaching students the importance of punctuality,
responsibility, and self-discipline. These essential life skills will benefit them throughout their education and
future careers.

Continuity of Learning: Each school day offers new opportunities for students to learn and grow. Consistent
attendance ensures that they receive all the instruction, practice, and feedback necessary to make progress in
their studies. Missing school can result in gaps in knowledge that can be challenging to overcome.

Preparation for the Future: Regular school attendance cultivates habits and attitudes that are essential for
success in higher education and the professional world. It instils a sense of commitment, resilience, and
dedication that will serve students well as they navigate their future paths.

We kindly request that you continue to prioritise your child's attendance and punctuality. If your child is
unwell or unable to attend school for any reason, please inform the school office as soon as possible. Our team
is always here to support you and ensure the best possible educational experience for your child.

Kind Regards,
Glenn Groves                                                                                   Christine Thewma
Positive Climate and Engagement Leader                              Student Wellbeing Officer



The Check-In
A R T  P E  S T E M  J A P A N E S E

ART BY  MR PODY
Grade in focus this week in the Art Room are the 1/2's.

This week the Grade 1/2's have been learning about Vincent Van Gogh, a world famous artist.
The students focussed on the "Sunflowers" painting that Vincent Van Gogh painted while looking at his
colours and composition.
The Grade 1/2's created their own vase of sunflowers using the collage method. They added extra
details such as the sunflower seeds using marker.
These beautiful Vincent Van Gogh sunflowers will be on display at our ART SHOW on the 13th
September (3.30-5.30pm) in our Stadium.



Herb's Heroes



H O N E S T Y

E X C E L L E N C E

R E S P E C T

B E L O N G I N G

Ruelah         F/1A         Excellence                    
Faith         F/1B            Excellence                    
Bilen         1/2A           Respect            
Alex         1/2A           Excellence 
Jed           1/2B           Honesty            
Sahej          1/2B         Excellence 
Charlie        1/2C        Excellence                    
Kenzi        3/4B          Excellence        
Lucas        3/4B          Respect 
Tiffany      5/6A        Excellence                    
Huy         5/6B           Belonging                     
Jackie       5/6C         Excellence                    
Andrew     5/6B        Excellence                    



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  H U B

BY MS.  DANNIELLE

 If you’re interested in joining any of our classes, please email your interest to
dannielle.tomlinson@education.vic.gov.au or call Dannielle on 9366-4211.

All events are FREE of charge unless stated otherwise.

Mini Roo’s Soccer Program:
Last term we had a journalist come into the Mini Roo’s program from ABC Sports to interview our
students about what soccer means to them and how important the afterschool program is to our
community. We were then featured in a video that will be aired leading up to the FIFA Women’s world
cup and on ABC Sports social media pages.

Check it out via the link below:
https://fb.watch/lLkwLWaimi/&

If you are interested in enrolling your children, please fill out the enrolment form from the front office.

Cuppa & Chat:
Join us every Monday in the Hub after assembly for a cuppa and a catch up. Access the Community Hub
mini library and the pantry.
Meet other parents from the school and keep up to date with what is happening in the school and the Hub



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  H U B

BY MS.  DANNIELLE

 If you’re interested in joining any of our classes, please email your interest to
dannielle.tomlinson@education.vic.gov.au or call Dannielle on 9366-4211.

All events are FREE of charge unless stated otherwise.
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C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S
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Vietnamese

Bảng tin số 10 ngày 18 tháng 7 năm 2023
Các Ngày Quan Trọng:                                                                                                                                      

Xin xem phần tiếng Anh  
Lời Nhắn Gởi Từ Bà Hiệu Trưởng

Kính thưa phụ huynh,     
Xin chao mừng tất cả mọi gia đinh phụ huynh học sinh. Tôi mong rằng mọi gia đinh đã

có thì giờ nghỉ ngơi vui vẻ với các thành viên trong gia đình. Trong học kỳ này nhà
trường đã đón nhận nhiều gia đinh mới đến đăng ký. Tôi mong rằng các phụ huynh

vui vẻ đón nhận các thanh viên mới.
Việc Đăng Ký Nhập Học Mẫu Giáo Chấm Dứt ngày 28 tháng 7-                                                        

Nhà trường đang nhận đơn xin nhập học lớp Mẫu giao năm 2024, xin phụ huynh vui
lòng đến văn phòng trường để làm thủ tục hay vào email 

 st.albans.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au để biết thêm nhiều chi tiết.
Chương Trình Sẵn Sàng Học Tập-                                                                                                                

Tuần vừa qua nhà trường cùng các em học sinh mẫu giao đã đón chào một nhóm học
sinh mới, đã đăng ký Mẫu giáo năm sắp đến. Các em chia sẻ các kinh nghiệm và vui đùa

cùng nhau trong phòng thư viện với  Mrs Bubeck. Những buổi tiếp xúc như vậy tiếp
diễn trong 3 tuần, mọi người đều được đón chào. Nhà trường mong rằng sẽ gặp lại

trong ngày thứ sáu săp tới.
Buổi Thảo Luận Các vị Hiệu Trưởng Keilor và St. Albans –                                                                 

Trong tuần này Ms Bubeck và tôi sẽ đi dự họp hai ngày tại Torquay với các vị Hiệu
trưởng khác trong dịa phương. Chúng tôi sẽ có chương trinh thích thú trong hai ngày
gọi là “Leading in an Age o f Disruption …..Cách hướng dẫn trong giai đoạn lủng củng,

tạo lớp học vui vẻ và hiệu quả, nâng cao trinh độ học sinh để có hiệu quả tốt. Nhà
trường đã mong đợi các sinh hoạt này, nhưng vì trở ngại của dịch COVID. Đây là dịp tốt
để học tập và trao đổi kinh nghiệm với các bạn đồng nghiệp. Mr Glenn sẽ đảm nhiệm

chức vụ Hiệu phó trong khi chúng tôi vắng mặt.
Tình Hình Nhân Viên –                                                                                                                                    
Mr Jimi đã trở lại sau kỳ nghỉ về việc gia đinh. Tôi biết chắc rằng các em học sinh lớp 3/
4 A rất trông mong thầy giáo trở lại. Mr Pody và Mrs W đã đảm nhiệm lớp trong khi Mr
Jimi vắng mặt. Chúng ta cùng vui mừng khi Ms Angela Kennett trở lại làm việc sau ky

nghỉ dài hạn.



Vietnamese

Giờ Làm Việc Nhân Viên Văn Phòng –                                                                                                 
Xin nhắc rằng mặc dù phụ huynh có thể gởi email cho trường bất cứ khi nào,

nhưng nhân viên văn phòng chỉ có thể đáp ứng trong giờ làm việc. Trong trường
hợp khẩn cấp xin phụ huynh vui lòng trực tiếp với văn phòng hay email cho tôi

theo địa chỉ: effie.sultana@education.vic.gov.au. Xin cám ơn sự thông cảm của
phụ huynh.

Các Công Tác Trong Lúc Nghi Hollidays –                                                                                             
Có một số công việc nhỏ nhặt trong lúc nghỉ hollidays như thiết đặt ghế ngồi gần

sân đá bóng, phòng hội họa sửa đổi lấy đi ábestos, vài mái nhà lợp lại, thay đổi
chung quanh hội trường v.v… Xin cám  ơn Mr Laffy  đã xin tiền trợ cấp “Queen

Jubilee” kết hợp với việc trồng cây.                                                                                                      
Chương Trình Chăm Sóc Sau Giờ Học -                                                                                                

Chương trinh này đang hoạt động rất tốt. Có nhiều em dùng chương trinh này
từ 7 giờ sang, có một số em ở lại đến 6 giờ chiều. Các em cùng nhau ăn sáng, ăn

buổi xế, chơi “gêm” hay các hoạt động khác với bạn bè. Nếu gia đinh nào cần dịch
vụ này thì điện thoại cho Bella 0413 544966.

Cắm Trại – Lớp 3/ 4                                                                                                                                    
Thật là háo hức cho các em lớp 3/ 4 sắp được đi trại tại Sunny Stones trong tuần
này. Tôi mong rằng khí hậu sẽ tốt và mong được nghe các em kể chuyện vui hào
hứng về buổi cắm trại. Tôi tin tưởng rằng các em dự trại sẽ biểu lộ các đức tinh

tốt của học sinh trường Tiểu học St Albans Heighs. Xin nhắc nhở rằng các em
không được phép dùng điện thoại cầm tay trong lúc cắm trại. Giáo viên sẽ trực
tiếp liên lạc với phụ huynh khi cần, cho nên phụ huynh cần cập nhật số điện

thoại của gia đinh cho trường qua Facebook của trường hay qua COMPASS.
Những em không đi trại vẫn đi học binh thường. 

Vấn Đề Đậu Xe –                                                                                                                                         
Xin nhắc nhở phụ huynh cần phải tuân theo bảng hướng dẫn đậu xe chung

quanh trường. Nhân viên hội đồng Brimbank hay đì kiềm tra để phạt xe đậu trái
phép.


